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4. Ms. Julienne Lusenge, Directrice du Fonds pour les Femmes Congolaises, and Ms. Muque 
Kigoma, Founder Fruito Company, briefed the Commission on the recommendations that had 
been put forward by the participants in the regional consultations. A report summarizing these 
recommendations had been shared with members of the PBC. Ms. Lusenge and Ms. Kigoma 
called for strengthening the capacities of women mediators and promoting women in leadership 
positions at all levels, including through quotas, as well as supporting the implementation of 
action plans on UNSCR 1325. They urged for strengthened financial and technical support for 
judicial reforms to guarantee women’s rights, particularly by integrating issues of sexual and 
gender-based violence in national planning mechanisms and ensuring zero tolerance for 
impunity. They further underlined the importance of supporting civil society programs aimed 
at combating sexual and gender-based violence, including those related to legal services, 
capacity building, data collection and strategic communication. Ms. Lusenge and Ms. Kigoma 
informed the Commission that women entrepreneurs, who accounted for 70 percent of all cross-
border trade, had been among those most affected by the COVID-19 pandemic and its socio-
economic consequences. In this context, they called for improving the business climate and 
conditions for trade in the region. The full implementation of the African Continental Free 
Trade Area (AfCFTA) would be a significant step in this regard. In addition, it was important 
to support women’s trade organizations, increase women’s access to financial capital and 
facilitate capacity building and learning platforms for women entrepreneurs. They further 
stressed the imperative of meaningful participation of women in all decision-making processes 
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women parliamentary caucuses and increasing the role of women in political parties and 
national human rights commissions. 

 They welcomed the support provided by the PBF in the region to create peace dividends 
for women and youth through increased cross-border trade and strengthened food 
security, and to reinforce the role of women mediators, and encouraged partners to 
consider providing additional resources to sustain and scale up these initiatives. 

 They welcomed the new UN Strategy for Peace Consolidation, Conflict Prevention and 
Conflict Resolution in the region, while underscoring the need for more coordinated 
cross-pillar and system-wide approaches for the effective implementation of the 
recommendations. They emphasized that the PBC would continue to provide a platform 
in this regard.  

 They committed to remain engaged with the countries of the Great Lakes region in 
taking forward the recommendations and encouraged partners to indicate those 
recommendations for which they are ready to work with governments and relevant 
stakeholders in the region, with a view to jointly define concrete actions and support.  

7. In his closing remarks, the Chair reiterated the Commission’s commitment to continue 


